
Minutes of the Regular Meeting Potrero Hill Democratic Club
Held September 3, 2013

• The regular meeting of the Potrero Hill Democratic Club (the “Club”) was held at the Potrero Hill
Neighborhood House on September 3, 2013.

• Joni Eisen, president of the Club, called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm local time.

• The Club, at Ms. Eisen’s request, approved the minutes of the August 6, 2013, meeting of the Club by
acclamation.  The Club then approved the agenda, with slight changes, by acclamation.

• Regular Club voting members in good standing received endorsement ballots for the November 5, 2013,
municipal election as they entered the meeting.  The following candidates and representatives for ballot
initiative campaigns then gave brief presentations and engaged the Club in conversation regarding their
respective candidacies and campaigns:

• Carmen Chu, incumbent candidate for Assessor-Recorder
• Jose Cisneros, incumbent candidate for Treasurer
• Dennis Herrera, incumbent candidate for City Attorney
• John Baldo, a representative from the Yes of D campaign
• Terence Faulkner, a concerned citizen, presenting against Proposition D
• Mark Farrell, District 2 supervisor, presenting in favor of Proposition A
• Phillip Berg, of the Libertarian Party, presenting against Proposition A
• Alec Bash, a representative from the Yes on B campaign
• Jon Golinger, a representative of the No on C/No on B campaign

• Ms. Eisen announced that the Club’s Membership Party and Shop Local Silent Auction would take place
on September 28, 2013, at the Dogpatch Saloon.  A sign-up sheet to requesting volunteers to bring food
and assist at the event was circulated.

• Ms. Eisen then asked if there were any announcements.  J.R. Eppler, the Club’s secretary, announced that
there would be a No Wall on the Waterfront (No on B/No on C) campaign event on September 5, 2013, at
the Ramp Restaurant, and encouraged Club members to attend.

• Ms. Eisen announced that the next meeting of the Club would take place on October 1, 2013.  Ms. Eisen
then collected endorsement ballots.  There being no further business before the Club, Ms. Eisen adjourned
the meeting at 9:00 pm.

• The Executive Committee then tallied the Club’s endorsement ballots.  Following the tally, as counted by
Ms. Eisen and Hilary Cohen, the Club’s treasurer, and as verified by Mr. Eppler and Bob Boileau,
executive committee member at large, Ms. Eisen announced that the Club had endorsed (each candidate
or proposition having garnered at least the requisite 60% of votes cast) the following positions for the
November 5, 2013, municipal election:

• Carmen Chu, for Assessor-Recorder
• Jose Cisneros, for Treasurer
• Dennis Herrera, for City Attorney
• Yes in Proposition A
• No on Proposition B
• No on Proposition C (previously endorsed by the Club)
• Yes on Proposition D.

Respectfully submitted,
J.R. Eppler, Secretary


